
 

To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Tonya M. Scott, NADE Constitution & Bylaws Chair 
Date:  February 9, 2023 
Subject: NADE Constitution & Bylaws Mid Year Report 2023 
 
 
First, I would like to thank our current president, Jennifer Nottingham, for allowing 
me to continue to serve in this capacity for the betterment of the National 
Association of Disability Examiners (NADE).   
 
During this period, the NADE Bylaws were updated to include the changes voted 
upon at the NADE 2022 Training Conference in Vermont, which included 
redefining the regions. The updated Bylaws have been posted to the NADE 
website. I give thanks to the members of the committee for assisting with 
completing this task. I have also assisted in reviewing the updated bylaws for the 
new regions.  
 
I continue to familiarize myself with the NADE bylaws in order to be available to 
provide advice and answer questions from local chapters, Board officers, and 
President Jennifer Nottingham. 
 
The committee will continue to work assisting chapters and regions with various 
tasks, as needed. 
 
Committee members: 
Sabrina Little Axe, Oklahoma City, OK 
Linet Osoro, Jefferson City, MO 
Patricia Chaplin, Jefferson City, MO 
Joellen Chapman, Stone Mountain, GA 
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